
  

 

         

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,                                                                    Friday 20th December 2019 

 

This is our final newsletter of 2019 and I feel this year has literally flown by! It has been an        

exceptionally busy term and the children have been working incredibly hard so I think they are 

now ready for their festive break and some quality fun time with their families! I would like to take 

this opportunity to thank parents and families for the cards, gifts and festive wishes; they are    

always greatly appreciated and your generosity is so kind. 

This week children really enjoyed their traditional Christmas 

lunch and we thank Kay whole heartedly for her hard work and 

effort preparing this for the children and staff. It really is a 

team effort when we have these events and I thank all the 

staff who helped lend a hand in the absence of Jane and 

made it feel very festive for the children. We send get well 

wishes to Jane and look forward to seeing her again in the 

new year. 

On Wednesday afternoon 

the children enjoyed ‘Winterfest’ and joined in with a number of    

Christmas activities. Staff organised a number of festive       

activities in each classroom and children could choose what 

they would like to do. We had a festive film in the hall, party 

games, Christmas crafts and the hugely popular Christmas  

disco. The children had a fantastic afternoon and it certainly 

got us all in the festive spirit! 

 

We had a most magical day on Thursday with the arrival of Father Christmas and hosting the  

residents from Deansfield Care Home for Carols Around the Tree. In the morning Class 3        

children delighted the residents with their singing ability and it was so touching to see our pupils 

interacting so well with the elderly. In fact, there wasn’t a dry eye in the hall from our staff and the 

carers at Deansfield!  There was a buzz of excitement during the afternoon as Father Christmas 

read a Christmas story to each class and gave each child a small gift. The PTFA and staff 

worked jointly to make this such a lovely experience for all the children so thank you to everyone 

involved.  

Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! We look forward to starting 2020 

with the children on January 6th and hearing all about their Christmas holidays.  

 

With our Best Wishes  

Mrs Alison Moore and the team here at St. Lawrence CE Primary School.  

Executive Head Teacher - Ms. Helen Osterfield 

Head of School - Mrs. Alison Moore 



                               

 

   

                                    

 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwi066TohcTmAhWOz4UKHfvKDgUQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.vectorstock.com%2Froyalty-free-vector%2Fisolated-holly-berry-with-leaves-ilex-berries-vector-22502001&psig=AOvVaw0Z


  

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class One 

Reuben - For trying so hard with his writing.  

Emily - For absolutely beautiful manners when meeting father Christmas. 

Class Two 

Isabelle B  -  for being helpful and kind to others 

Leo  -  for  being the best he can be 

Class Three 

Zaine : Always having excellent manners!  

Ryu : Always coming to school with a smile!  

 

HEAD TEACHERS SPECIAL MENTION 

Class Three for their absolutely fabulous performance at ‘Carols Around the Tree’         

entertaining and delighting the residents of Deansfield Care Home in Kynnersley.  

 

‘Commando Joe Bear’   

This week ‘Champion of Resilience’ goes to  Poppy (Y6) for always ‘being the best she 

can be’ and in particular this week engaging so well with the elderly. Her resilience and 

ability to choose a topic of interest to some of the residents from Deansfield  was abso-

lutely charming! 

 

              

House Points Winners 

This week the winning house is St George’s with a staggering 117 points. 

Well done to Austin and everyone who is a member of this house. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

House name Points this week Points so far 

St David 99 955 

St Patrick 97 1095 

St Andrew 74 993 

St George 117 915 
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TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Temporary road closure from Humbers Road Junction To Preston Junction, Telford. 

The company ‘Amey’ on behalf of Severn Trent Water are planning to undertake manhole 

cover replacement works. The work is set to commence on Monday 13th January 2020 

and will last for a duration of 1 day with an end date of Monday 13th January 2020. 

 

 

Temporary road closure along Preston Loop Road Preston House To Preston Farm 
House Junction, Preston upon the Weald Moors, Telford. 

 

Severn Trent Water and LA Steadman are planning to undertake New Water Connection 
works. The work is set to commence on Wednesday 15th January 2020 and will last for 
a duration of 7 days with an end date of Tuesday 21st January 2020.  

 

 

 

 

 

DECEMBER 

 

FRIDAY 20TH DECEMBER  - Last day of term 

 

JANUARY 

 

MONDAY 6TH JANUARY 2020 — Back to school 


